Natural Sciences Chairs Council

May 11, 2016
1:00pm – 2:34 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, J. Ferrari, P. Dixon, C. Stanton, T. Rizzo, M. Schultz, R. Smith, B. Stanley, K. Voigt, P. Williams, S. McGill, D. Chen-Maynard, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for April 27, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Stanton reported that there was a seven-page article in AMS Monthly regarding the PUMP Program in which several CSUSB math students participated.
· Dr. Rizzo reported that they hosted the First Kinesiology Student Association Awards Banquet last night. More than 200 people attended the event. He also announced that there will be an open forum for the kinesiology department chair search on Monday, May 16th at 3:00pm in HP-123.
· Dr. Chen-Maynard announced that two HSCI faculty received awards for teaching innovation, Drs. Otiniano-Verissimo and Becerra. She also reported that two candidates for the department chair search were on campus last week and they may bring in a 3rd candidate.
b. Announcements from administration

· July 13th Retreat: The dean would like the chairs to let her know as soon as possible if they would like the retreat to be held at PDC.
· Graduate program task force: Dr. Moni Becerra and Dr. Teresa Dodd-Butera are on this task force that is looking into grad programs.
· Honors Program:  Dr. Laura Woodney is the CNS representative for honors program.
· Faculty Centre for Excellence: Dr. Laura Newcomb is the CNS representative on this group.

· Faculty Recognition Luncheon: The event will be held on Tuesday, May 17th at 11:30 in the Obershaw Dining Room.
· Council of Chairs Spring Luncheon: The luncheon will be held on Friday, May 20th at 11:30 at Benjarong’s Restaurant.
· Active Shooter Drill: There will be an active shooter drill taking place on Friday, May 20th in the SBS building.
· Part Time Faculty Evaluations: The evaluations for part time faculty and the material that was used to evaluate them minus the SOTES are due to the dean by Friday, May 13th.
· Additional Section Funding Meetings: These meetings with Dr. Williams and Renee will be arranged soon.
· CSUPERB: The college can still add one more faculty for the faculty consensus. There are currently three biology faculty serving. The deadline is May 13th.
· Scherba Dinner/Lecture: The dean has received very positive feedback for the dinner and lecture. 
3) Discussion Items:
a. Admissions and Student Recruitment – (Sean Ganther) Mr. Ganther is the counselor and recruiter who has been assigned as a liaison between ASR and CNS. He is seeking departmental updates that include attractive characteristics of the department, what direction the department is moving in over the next 5 years and why students should choose their department/majors at CSUSB. He will be generating two presentations, one to educate personnel in the ASR office on the information collected and one for President Morales’ office. Chairs gave Mr. Ganther feedback and a brief discussion followed. He will continue to meet with the departments in CNS over the next few weeks. Updates can also be emailed to him at Sean.Ganther@csusb.edu.
b. Alumni Relations – (Doreen Hatcher) Ms. Hatcher handed out a sheet (see attached) regarding the Alumni Relations Strategic Plan, which she went over in detail. They will be measuring alumni engagement over a 5-year period. Student ambassadors will now be opened up to all students. Freshmen and sophomores will be able to apply and must meet the criteria of a minimum 3.4 GPA, and must submit a letter of recommendation from a faculty member. Alumni networks will now have affinity groups that can be major/program based as well as organization based. Ms. Hatcher answered questions that the chairs had and offered that if departments need alumni lists to contact their alumni, simply send her an email with that request.
c. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

i. Summer registration began on Monday and we are currently at 128 FTES.
ii. Fall advising begins on May 16 and priority registration begins on May 26. Be sure to send him the SOAR caps by Monday.
iii. Winter schedule build begins on May 16 and continues until June 17. The first two weeks rooms are for designated departments only. During the 3rd week, unscheduled rooms are available to the college and the remainder of the time, all unscheduled rooms are open to the university. 
iv. Regarding the Murillo Family Observatory: there have been talks about adding a 1,100 sq. ft. multipurpose classroom to the observatory. In addition to classes, this room may be used for rental space for events. If your department feels that they need to be included in these conversations on moving forward with this project, please let Peter know. Dr. Dixon added that if any departments wish to input into how the classroom is configured – particularly so that it may be used as an active learning classroom -  to please contact Dr. Carol Hood.
d. Faculty Searches – Although no definitive decision has been made, the dean indicated that she expects funding for new faculty positions next year is likely to not be available but that searches for replacement positions (of which the college only has a small number) may be authorized.
e. Q2ST – The Q2S Steering Committee met for the first time last week. CNS is well represented on this committee. This committee will meet every Thursday for 2 hours. The following activities are underway:
i. Work on populating the sub-committees.

ii. Drafting of pledge to faculty and staff members
iii. Drafting of pledge to students

iv. Principles and values

v. Course unit sizes

A discussion followed.

4) Other: 
 
